From:

Sent: 04-Jul-2021 16:23

To: LICENSING (Cheshire East)

Subject: FW:

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Completed

Dear Sir/Madam

Re: Application for premises licence made on 8 June 2021 in respect of premises known as Hilltop Country House, Flash Lane, Prestbury, Cheshire SK10 4ED

We write in response to the above.

This application affects us directly as we are a near neighbour. In recent years, as the owners of Hilltop have developed a delightful business specialising in hosting wedding events, we have grown accustomed to an occasional raised level of noise, but nothing more intrusive. We are willing to support this application provided that the new ownership of the business intends to continue to run it in the same way. However, from the text of the application, it is not clear whether it reflects an intention to continue in like manner, or to increase the frequency, scale and nature of events at Hilltop, and consequently make the events more invasive in the neighbourhood. Therefore we wish to stress that we can only support the application if we can be confident that the quality of life for residents in the neighbourhood would not be adversely affected by an increase in disturbance and that all potential disturbance will be controlled at a reasonable level of frequency, volume, scale and duration.

We wish the new owners of Hilltop well and we trust that they too can conduct a successful business without increasing levels of nuisance for the neighbouring community and without deviation from any restrictions that apply to their premises.

Regards